STATE COUNCIL FOR PERSONS WITH DISABILITIES’
BRAIN INJURY COMMITTEE

March 7, 2016 – 2:00 PM

Smyrna Rest Area Conference Room, Smyrna
PRESENT: Ann Phillips, Chair-Parent/Family Voices; Brian Hartman, Vice-Chair; Ron Sarg, DMD, DE Commission of Veterans Affairs (DCVA); Tammy Clifton, DVR; Kim PettyJohn, DMMA; Beverly Wiegand, DMMA; Sybil White, GACEC; Sharon Lyons, BIAD; Dr. Katie Freeman, DPBHS; Maria Zakula, BIAD; Debbie Dunlap, Parent; Nicole Joseph, Health Option; Leah Woodall, DPH; Kristin Cosden, DDC; Jane Crowley, A.I. duPont; Marcella England, DMMA; Kyle Hodges, Staff; and Amber Rivard, Support Staff.
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 2:11pm. Everyone introduced themselves.
ADDITIONS TO THE AGENDA
None
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

A motion was made, seconded and approved for approval of the February 1, 2016 minutes. 
BUSINESS
DMMA Presentation on TBI Assessment Pilot & Data Collection
Kim provided a summary on what DMMA previously presented to BIC on the pre-admission screening unit and determining the medical eligibility for the community plus programs. The pilot started in November 2015 and will continue until the end of April 2016. DMMA agreed to provide a preliminary data report three months into the pilot. There was discussion in emails with Kyle and DMMA on trigger questions in definition to target the TBI population. BIC believed that the assessments did not effectively pick up cognitive or behavioral deficits. Kim added that anyone triggering a TBI diagnosis, DMMA will use the MPAF tool as an additional tool, along with the DMMA pre-admission evaluation (PAE) tool that was initiated with managed care. 

The only pre-pilot data DMMA provided is to compare the three months of 2014 (November 1, 2014 through January 1, 2015). The data was reviewed – see attached.  Kyle asked why all the percentages do not add up to 100%. Kim stated that even though they had those referrals, they either would withdraw applications because an applicant may have died or did not follow through with applications. She added that the percentage of applicants identified with the TBI diagnosis after the trigger question was asked without an identified history of TBI was 4.3%. Also the percentage of applicants screened with an identified history of TBI was 2.78%. Someone asked if DMMA had anyone apply prior to this project and then reapply. Kim stated before this project they were not tracking. Even though the pilot ends in April, it will take a month to gather all the medical assessments. Ann asked if it generated any resources and services that were received. Kim stated that they did not track resources because her unit deals with medical eligibility. In the assessment, DMMA had meetings with MCOs by communicating to them about DMMA conducting the pilot assessment and showed them the MPF form tools that they know is a trigger for a TBI diagnosis. Kyle stated that on a permanent basis they want to see the process used for trigger questions and MPAI4 form to be incorporated into the assessment for people being used for eligibility. Kim stated that there is internal data from a group of nurses looking at how the workload of the DMMA Division could affect the nurses and their cases. As the pilot progressed, the nurses became more familiar with the tool used in the assessments. She adds that everyone that was identified with a TBI was given the contact information for BIAD. Brian stated that it would be useful to get a written response from each MCO as to how they are using the data to incorporate it into the plans for the pilot assessment. He added that if the MCOs want a list of names that have been identified as TBI, they can be given the list as a reminder. Also he stated that if the pilot is successful, they could continue to disaggregate the helpful CDS statistics. 
Ron discussed more on the TBI Prognosis. The DOD (Department of Defense) and the VA are working together to study long term TBI on wounded warriors. $62 million has been dedicated to this project. Within DOD, the Defense and Veterans Brain Injury Center (DVBIC) is providing clarification to understand TBI. They have a military evaluation form for providing help to military personnel assessment. More information can be found on the TBI Prognosis article located on moaa.org. 2014 military Veterans Assistant Act identified various issues involving military personnel that are imposed upon the VA system for care. There are 85,000 veterans in the state and half have disabilities. Brian asked for more information on community-based services. Ron stated that everyone in the community could be treated at their homes. Brian mentioned a glitch in the law where it says if a person is in a 40 mile distance from a medical facility then that is where the person should go for treatment. Ron clarified that the members have to go through the VA system in order to establish a claim with the VA for services that they can provide versus the services they cannot provide. 
Concussion Protection Legislation Update
Kyle stated that he, Brian, Jane, and an A.I.duPont representative from government relations and representatives from Department of Health and Social Services (DHSS) met to address the concussion protection draft legislation. The main concern the Division of Public Health  (DPH) is having with the legislation is that all the questions would be transferred to Public Health -  who could then answer the questions, and who will write and enforce the regulations. Kyle noted that the DIAA does not actively enforce their member schools to receive protocol or training. The draft legislation has now been amended to add that the State Council for Persons with Disabilities may help develop regulations in conjunction with Public Health. He will contact Representative Heffernan with an update regarding this legislation. 
Injury and Prevention Grant Application Update
Kyle briefly discussed the update of the Injury and Prevention Grant Application. Public Health, in conjunction with BIC and other organizations is coordinating the effort to apply for the grant. The grant is progressing forward but information still needs to be gathered. The due date for the grant is April 8, 2016.  He added the intent of the grant is to develop traumatic brain injury prevention strategies on enhanced implementation of the return to play policy by analyzing gaps and opportunities for improvement in laws or policies.  They will use the funding to educate the recreational leagues, parents, and create an outreach that will inform everyone about the importance of training coaches.  A.I.duPont government relations (Pat Redmond) is drafting the narrative section for Brain Injury and has been instrumental in this context.  
BIAD
Sharon provided her update for BIAD. 
The 25th Annual Conference tickets have been sold out. This year donations were made from HealthSouth that sponsored a run for rehabilitation, and Dogfish Head Brewery had a fundraiser with money going towards survivors of a TBI. There is a possibility of raising more scholarships next year for survivors. 
Other Business
None
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
None

Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 3:31 pm. The next scheduled meeting is April 4, 2016 at Smyrna Rest Area Conference Room in Smyrna.
Respectively submitted,
Amber Rivard
SCPD Administrative Specialist
S: bic/mar16min
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